
   

  
  

NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER 
  

The Village of St-Pierre-Jolys is on Facebook.  
Click here to like and follow our page. 
 
  
  

 
 

Council Meetings 

 November 3rd at 7:00 pm  
 November 17th at 7:00 pm 

Contact the Village office to register to attend. 
  



  
  

 

Remebrance Day 

 
  
The Village office will be closed on November 11th. 
   

 

Mayor's Message  
  
  

Hello, 

  

Wow, what a beautifully warm October! I hope you took the time to enjoy the outdoors. 

Let's start by talking about what's on everyone's mind, construction! When is it going to 
end!!! Why are we ripping up the Main Street when it was just repaved recently. 

Well, the open cutting construction should be done very soon. We were expecting it to 
be completed by the end of October but, with all construction projects, things happen 
that create delays that are beyond our control. The next step is the re-lining of the 
remaining sewer system slated for repairs. This will be less invasive and shouldn't 
cause too much problems traffic wise. 



Why did we wait until the Main Street was paved before ripping it up? The paving was 
out of our control as this was a Manitoba Infrastructure project and the fact that it takes 
a long time for all the engineering plans, tendering and acquiring grants to be able to do 
a project of this magnitude. We have a very tight budget and have to pick and choose 
what we can do year after year. We were able to secure a 50% grant for this project 
saving our residents over $500,000. 

Remembrance Day is fast approaching and again due to COVID Council has decided to 
do the same as last year and post a video. This is a new video, so make sure you take 
the time to look at it and remember those who have lost their lives to give us the 
freedom that we have today.  

Council would like to welcome Janique Lariviere as our Junior Councilor. We look 
forward to the input from the youth in our Village. What would they like to see or 
have in our community? 

Dates to Remember: 

November 1/21 - Autistics Speaking Day 

November 3/21 - National Housewives Day - guys, make sure you don't forget about 
this one!!! 

November 5/21 - National Doughnut Day - Visit St-Pierre Bakery to get yours. 

November 7/21 - Daylight Savings Time 

November 11/21 - Remembrance day 

November 16/21 - National Fast Food Day - Please go visit Lucky Lucs, Oma's & Le 
Routier and get your favorite fast food. 

November 20/21 - National Child's Day - take the time to hug your child, tell them how 
much you live them and spend time with them, they are our future. 

November 25/21 - National Play Day with Dad 

If you like our Newsletter, please tell everyone you know to subscribe. If you don't, send 
us an email to let us know how we can make it better. The residents want more 
communication and this is one of the many ways that we have to tell our residents 
what's happening. We currently only have around 30 residents subscribed and 5 of 
them are from Council. We would like to see the number in the mid 100's at least. 

Happy November and remember to practice safe distancing, wash your hands 
frequently and wear a mask when required. 

  



Raymond Maynard 

  

 

Winter is Coming 
  
After fall, comes winter. Let's clean up our yards before the snow

 
comes. Let's make our Village look great with the colours of the leaves! A reminder 
that bags of leaves do not go into the branch depot. You can throw your bags of 
leaves in with your garbage. 
  
  

 

Cemetery Information 
  

No one enjoys thinking about making these arrangements, but they need to be done. 
Call Nicole at the Village office to get all the information you need on the St-Pierre 
cemetery. 

 



Shop Local Campaign  

  
St-Pierre En Boom has begun a shop local campaign to encourage our residents to visit 
our wonderful local shops! Visit their facebook page for more information and a chance 
to win some prizes! http://villagestpierrejolys.ca/m/stpierreenboom 

 

Feline Animal Control  
  
The Village Council is looking at adding felines to the animal control by-law in the new 
year. This means cats will now need to be registered as well as dogs. For more 
information you can contact Tina at the Village office at cao@villagestpierrejolys.ca.  
  
  
  

 
  

New Parking Signs 
  
New parking signs have been installed around the Village: 

 Jolys Regional Library: 30 minute parking only 
 St-Pierre Manor: 15 minutes loading zones 

Starting December 1st, there will be no parking allowed on Turenne Street.  
 

  
  

Credit Card Payments Via Optionpay 



The Village of St-Pierre-Jolys now accepts payments by Credit Card through Optionpay. 
You can learn more about how to do so by visiting our website. 

 
We appreciate everyone’s patience and understanding during this year of construction 
and maintenance work. We would like to 

thank all of our amazing residents for this. 
We understand that there has been plenty of disturbances during the summer months 
and going into fall. We expect this to continue into November. Everything being done 
has been a long time coming and is great for the Village and our aging infrastructure. 

  
  
 

 
Building Permits 



 
For all your building permit needs and questions, please visit our website or contact 
Nicole at acao@villagestpierrejolys.ca. 
  
  

 

Welcome to our new fire inspector, Marc Proulx! 
 

The arena is now up and running for the winter season! For any rentals, you can visit 
our website at https://www.villagestpierrejolys.ca/m/st-pierre-district-recreational-centre/ 
  
Also on that website, you will find information for renting the community hall. 

 
 

COVID-19 Information 

  

For trusted information regarding COVID-19, look no further than the Village website 
COVID-19 page. Click here to find local, provincial and national information regarding 
this pandemic. 

 

 
Tell your friends and family about this newsletter to get them up to date on everything 
they need to know about the Village of St-Pierre-Jolys! 
 
 
 

 

 


